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This being my first delegate’s report, I am humbled by the great support and confidence you in 
the area have placed in me. It has been a whirlwind of e-mails and learning so far. The one thing 
I am sure of is how much I must still learn. However, I am excited and looking forward to great 
things to come! 
 
Most of my time so far has been spent in getting acclimated to the communication method 
most used by the World Service Conference (WSC). They use an online tool called AFG 
Connects. There is a group for every area of our Al-Anon service—the groups that apply mostly 
to the delegate are the WSC Members and the Past and Current WSC Members groups. Most of 
the information so far has dealt with preparations for the WSC Conference in April. There have 
been a few that I have passed on to our Area World Service Committee (AWSC), such as 
information regarding the re-certification of Alateen groups and volunteers, along with 
information on when the new service manual would be available (which is now). 
 
I’ve also been assigned to the Literature Committee and have had the opportunity to review a 
new piece of literature that is being worked on right now. This piece of literature will be a 
collection of “gems” from “The Dilemma of the Alcoholic Marriage” and elsewhere in our 
literature. I do not know yet when it will be complete and ready for publishing. 
 
I am excited to be attending my first Southwest Regional Delegates Meeting (SWRDM) in March 
and my first WSC Conference in April. I will have much more to report after these events. 
 
Again, thank you so much for the opportunity and honor you’ve given me in this service. 
 
Yours respectfully, 
 
Dave B. 
Delegate 
Utah Area, Panel 63 


